# SRR Board Meeting – November 5, 2012

### Gobble x3 (Bill Bryant via Kate)

Initial meeting with Bill and Somerville went great. Sticker and label bib number volunteers needed over this weekend. Overall we have around 20-30 volunteers signed up, we need about 80, especially the "super heroes." Need volunteers for Wed. afternoon and night before the race. Marathon Sports wants pre-pickup on Sat (17<sup>th</sup>) and Sun (18<sup>th</sup>) in two shifts, 3 people each from SRR. There will be a new strategy for trash removal and taking things back to storage on Friday. We'll need to bring furniture back up from basement after beer is done in Burren. Should we sell memberships, merchandise under a tent at Gobble?

## **Volunteer Activities (Urvi):**

Paul Clark is looking for volunteers for the Winter Classic before the race.

### Merchandise Update (Bradley):

We've got \$3768 of merchandise in stock. We sell \$338 per month, which means we have roughly eleven months-worth of inventory left.

## Long Runs (Bill Hees)

Nothing on the horizon.

#### **Boston Marathon (Kate, Tina):**

Our hotel reservation is not ideal this year. We reserved a room at Park Plaza with two beds but only one bathroom. Researching other options. Invitational numbers will get mailed to us at some point. Bus and permits to come.

## Mill Cities (Kate):

We're volunteering again at the Rork Bridge on Leg 4 and the crossover by the Claddagh on Leg 5. Thirty-five people signed up in the first 24 hours, we're at fifty now. We want to win and have the ability. All teams must go through Brendan.

## **SRR Winter Grand Prix (Kate):**

The first race in Dec. will be the Winter Classic. The second race in Jan. will be the Shamrock New Year's Day Race. The third race in Feb. will be Jim Rhoades' Super 5K.

## **Miscellaneous:**

Korynn brought up the idea of have more community events like a Couch to 5K and runs with dogs from shelters.